
Chief judge receives award 
 
 

 
                        Manuel Menendez Jr., left, the 13th Judicial Circuit’s chief judge, and Hillsborough  
              County Bar Association executive director John Kynes, right, hold the James M. “Red” 
              McEwen Memorial Awards given to them by the association’s immediate past president, 
              Pedro Bajo Jr. 

 

 
 
        Hillsborough Chief Judge Manuel Menendez Jr., along with 
Hillsborough Bar Association Executive Director John Kynes, received the 
James M. “Red” McEwen Memorial Award June 25 at a dinner to install the 
organization’s new officers. Pedro Bajo Jr., immediate past president of the 
Hillsborough bar, presented the awards to the men to commemorate their 
assistance and support during his term as president. 
 
 
 


